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MEDIA RELEASE
Wednesday, 27 November, 2019
New $7 million home for soccer in south

Three pitches and a clubroom are set to be built at O’Halloran Hill in a $7 million boost to soccer in Adelaide’s southern suburbs.
At a Special Meeting this week, Marion Council gave the green light to the Majors Rd project proceeding to detailed planning.

Council has decided not to proceed with relocating AFL and cricket from Cove Sports and Community Club to Capella Drive Reserve. The decision follows a feasibility study which found the site would not have enough room to expand the sports.

Mayor Kris Hanna said the new facility was much-needed.

“The Southern Soccer Project will create exciting opportunities for men, women and children,” Mayor Hanna said.

“There is huge demand for a quality soccer facility in Marion’s southern suburbs. 

“Council will lead the delivery of the project with Football South Australia and the State Government. Designs will allow room to build an additional pitch should Council need to respond to increasing demand in the future.

“Players, families and supporters will have a new home to come together, train, and socialise. Soccer fans will be cheering.”
Marion Council is providing $4.5 million of funding and the State Government through Football South Australia (Football SA) $2.5 million. 
The Cove Football Club (Cove FC), which currently plays at the Cove Sports and Community Club, will be invited to lease the new facility. 
The Council will now assess concept designs previously prepared by Football SA and work with the Cove FC to develop an operating model.
Consultation with Football SA, Cove FC, and the State Government will also be undertaken.  

Work is expected to begin in 2020 and completed in 2021. 

Council is expected to consider a Section 48 report in March next year. A report is required under the Local Government Act for council projects that cost more than $4 million. The report will include:

· Project details and rationale

· Alignment to community needs, Council and State Government plans

· Contribution to the development of the economy

· Consultation with stakeholders

· Financial assessments

· Project plan 

Council began investigating relocating AFL and cricket from Cove Sports and Community Club to Capella Drive Reserve in April. 
The feasibility study found the site was not large enough for the sports to expand. 
Contact: Craig Clarke Unit Manager Communications, 0434 600 637
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